
 1 

Pennock City Council Meeting 

Tuesday, August 3, 2021 

 

Pennock City Council held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, August 3, 2021 at 7:00 

p.m. at the Pennock Community Center.  The following members were present Mayor Kevin 

Crowley, Council members Jeff Arends, Bruce Bastin, Dave Miller and Karen Skaggs.  Also 

present was Donavan Peters, Sheriff Riley Kampsen and resident Kerry Gross. 

  

Mayor Crowley called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Motion by Council member Arends to accept the agenda as presented with the addition of the 

ARPA Funding dollars; Council member Miller seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Motion by Council member Bastin to approve the Consent Agenda which consisted of the  

July 6, 2021 Council minutes and to pay all the August bills, Council member Arends seconds 

the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Deputy Riley Kampsen was present for the sheriff’s report.  For the month of July there were 

53.75 hours. 

 

 

CITIZENS FORUM 

 

There was nothing. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

There was nothing. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Jetting & Televise sanitary sewer lines quote – Clerk Johnson presented a 5 year and 6 year 

maintenance program from Johnson Jet-Line Inc.  Motion by Council member Bastin to only do 

the cleaning and televising and not do either the 5 or 6 year maintenance program; Council 

member Miller seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Street Repairs – Clerk Johnson presented a quote from Riley Brothers Construction Inc. for three 

different projects.  Motion by Council member Miller to do the 1st project group for $15,970.00 

and the 2nd project for $2640.00; Council member Arends seconds the motion.  The motion 

passed. 
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Emergency Standby Generator – Council member Bastin gave an update on the status of the 

generator.  Motion by Council member Skaggs to proceed with purchasing the generator and 

going with Kim’s Electric proposal for the wiring, pending agreement of the Joint Powers Board 

(Townships); Council member Bastin seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Propane Contract – Motion by Council member Skaggs to accept Dooley’s contract price of 

$1.60; Council member Arends seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

ARPA Funding (American Rescue Plan Act) – There was discussion on a couple of options as to 

what to use the funds for.  The funds are to be used for water and sewer infrastructure. 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Council member Arends – Darwin and Jennifer Thorpe inquired on approval to having the 

Haunted Dungeon.  It was said subject to not having a big COVID outbreak yes. 

 

Clerk Johnson announced that the City received the Certificate of Appreciation 50 year award, 

1970 – 2020 for contributions made on behalf of community water fluoridation. 

 

Being no further business Council member Arends made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 

Council member Miller seconds the motion.  The motion passed.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:09 

p.m. 

 

Official minutes will be approved at the Wednesday, September 8, 2021 Council meeting. 

 

Dawn Johnson 

Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


